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SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT 

His Worship the Mayor 
and Members of the Finance & Executive 

Paul Calda, P. Eng., City Manager 

January 10, 1979 

Pro osed Park - Nero Point 

January 17, 1979 

At the December 20, 1978 meeting of Committee of the 
Whole, a report was presented recommending the name "Seaview 
Memorial Park" be adopted for the proposed park site in the 
vicinity of Negro Point. It was further recommended that 
official application be made to the Permanent Committee on 
Geographical Names to change the name of Negro Point to 
"Seaview Point." It was agreed that the matter be deferred 
pending distribution of the staff report to all those who 
had submitted names in the CHNS"Name the Park"campaign, in 
an effort to obtain their reaction to the proposed name. 

Staff has received responses from one half of the 
fifty people who had submitted names in the "Name the Park" 
campaign. The summary of the comments received indicates that 
83 percent of those who had submitted names were quite pleased 
with the proposed name of Seaview Memorial Park. The general 
consensus of opinion in that group was that the name was quite 
appropriate in view of the past history of the area. 

Staff was also in contact with Mrs. Ruth Johnson, 
one of the additional names which Alderman Sullivan had asked 
the City to contact in the above regard. Mrs. Johnson is a 
former resident of Africville whose great-great-grandfather 
was J. T. Brown, the first community teacher for the area and 
one of the original settlers. It was Mrs. Johnson's view that 
whereas the community of Africville had been settled and 
developed by her forefathers and many others that perhaps an 
appropriate name for the park would be Africville Settlers Park 
or Africville Community Park. Her third preference in terms 
of a name for the site was Seaview Community Park. She also 
felt that Negro Point might be appropriately re-named Africville 
Point. 

There were two other contestants interviewed who had 
no serious reservations against the name Seaview Memorial Park, 
however, they both felt that perhaps some reference could be 
made to the former original leader of the Baptist Church, 
Reverend Richard Preston. It was their feeling that it might 
be appropriate to re-name Negro Point to Preston Point in 
Reverend Preston's memory. The Names Committee in Ottawa did 
indicate that they prefer not to use personal names in naming 
geographical locations unless that particular person had made 
a substantial contribution to the area under consideration. It 
would appear that Reverend Preston would meet this criterion 
in this instance. 
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Concern was also raised by one contestant over 
the fact that the proposed park site did not present a view 
of the sea, as the proposed name suggests. It is felt that 
this problem can be overcome by the erection of a dedication 
plaque or monument at some significant location in the park 
which outlines the circumstances for the naming of such. 

As public reaction ,has been quite favourable to 
the proposed name of Seaview Memorial Park, staff would re-affirm 
the recommendations as presented at the December 20, 1978 meeting 
in Committee of the Whole. 

MPW/jep 

Prepared by: 
Approved by: 

M. P. Woods 

Paui '~~da, P. Eng. 
City Manager 

A. W. Churchill~ 
C. L. Dodge~ 

. . 
•' 

-
• 

Copy of selection from 102-4.06.512.4, City Manager's subject files, Recreation Parklands (Seaview Park), 1976-1981, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



.. . ,.. . .. 
•• , . .. 

, . 

-

Finance 
December .20, 1978 

Proposed Park - Negro Point 

A staff report dated December 7, 1978, was 
submitted. 

Alderman Sullivan advised that he received a 
call from a person representing the interests of the former 
Africville residents who would like an opportunity of submitting 
some other suggestions on their behalf. Alderman Sullivan said 
he advised that a letter should be addressed to Council on the 
matter and felt an opportunity should be given to review the 
suggestions. Alderman Sullivan suggested the item be deferred 
to the next Committee of the Whole Council meeting. 

His Worship noted the Mayor's office did meet with 
a broadly representative community group and suggested that a 
copy of the staff report could be sent to the persons who made 
suggestions ~dvising them of Council's proposed action. 

Alderman Clarke noted that $40,000 has been 
included in the 1979 budget for design as well as $15,000 for 
the next five years and expressed the hope that it will not be 
five years before the Park becomes operational. ' 

His Worship suggested the matter could be discussed 
during the budget sessions saying Council is waiting for further 
indication of projected design from staff. His Worship indicated 
that Council should receive some overall conceptual idea of how 
it will be developed, and the City Manager indicated this could be 
done. 

The Committee then agreed that a copy of the staff 
report be forwarded to the persons listed on the back . of the 
report as well as to the resident referred to by Alderman Sullivan 
in order to receive a response, and the item be placed on the 
agenda df the January 17, 1979 meeting of the Committee of the 
Whole Council. 
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FROM: 

His Worship the Mayor 
and Members of the Finance & Executive 

Paul Calda, P. Eng., City Manager 

v~ ,,~ 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE -~~· 
December 20, 1978 

DATE: December 7, 1978 

SUBJECT: Proposed Park - Negro Point 

-

-
.. 

In response to a recent request for an updated 
report on the proposed park at Negro Point, City Council is 
advised that staff is presently in the process of developing 
a conceptual plan for the proposed park site. 

It is anticipated that the conceptual plan will be 
completed by mid January and presented to Committee in early 
February. If approved by Council in its conceptual form, the 
plan can then proceed to the detailed design stage and cost 
estimates prepared at that time. Staff, in the interim, has 
requested $15,000 in the Capital Budget over the next five 
years to provide for infilling at the site. 

Staff has written the Canadian Permanent Committee 
on Geographical Names to obtain some direction as to the 
procedures to be followed in applying for a change of name 
at Negro Point. A reply has been received from Mr. Allan 
Rayburn, Executive Secretary to the Committee.· 
It would appear from the information received that the 
Committee would be prepared to give favourable consideration 
to a change of name for Negro Point, with preference given to 
descriptive names and names in particular which relate to the 
history of an area. In choosing an appropriate name for the 
park, consideration should concurrently be given to renaming 
Negro Point. Formal application will have to be made to the 
Committee on Geographical Names upon selection of a name. 

Staff examined the local history of the former 
Africville Lands and from its findings, would like to suggest 
the name of "Seaview Memorial Park" as well as renaming Negro 
Point to "Seaview Point." 

The name "Seaview" refers to the Seaview United Baptist 
Church, which was located relatively close to the proposed park 
site. This church was, to some extent,*"a focal point qf 
community activities at the time and its loss was considered a 
maj~~sologicw cost of relocation by many of the older 
resi nts." 7 ~:.!:!.:----
*Historical background information on Seaview United Baptist 
Church obtained from "Africville Relocation Report" prepared by 
the Dalhousie Institute of Public Affairs; authors Donald H. 
Clairmont and Dennis W. Magill. 
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The church was organized by Richard Preston ih the 
mid 1800's. The fact that Africville was set away from the 
City on a slope by the harbour giving it scenic beauty, 
"Bedford Basin became an ideal baptismal font and throughout 
the years, numerous believers were led into the waters at 
Africville." The first baptism was performed in 1849 by 
Reverend Richard Preston and the last took place in 1963, 
shortly before the relocation. 

With the coming of the First World War, Halifax 
resumed its historical role as the strategic war port. 
Facilities were expanded and railway connections to the port 
were further developed and the original "little brown church" 
at Africville was a casualty of this development. Later, the 
Africville congregation received permission from the City to 
build a new church on City-owned property in the Africville 
area. This church stood for some fifty (50) years until it 
was removed· during the relocation period. Soon after the 
construction of the new church, the name was changed from 
Africville African United Baptist Church to Seaview African 
United Baptist Church and later in 1940 its name eventually 
became Seaview United Baptist Church. 

According to testimonials from previous Africville 
relocatees, "the services at the Africville Church were deeply 
expressive in their style and the church represented a means 
of community and communion among the Black people in Afr~c­
ville." Sunday services gave the residents, at_the time, a 
chance to express their problems to each other. Following 
the services, a strong community spirit was noticeable, as 
the residents' homes were open to one another and people would 
go from house to house visiting and talking with each other. 

As the Seaview Baptist Church appears to have had 
a strong identity with the former residents of Africville, in 
addition to historical significance, it is therefore felt that 
the name "Seaview Memorial Park" is appropriate for the park 
now envisioned. 

If the suggested name proves favourable to City 
Council, then members might wish to advertise it and elicit 
a written response from the general public as to its 
acceptability. 

It is the recommendation of staff that: 

(1) The name "Seaview Memorial Park" be 
adopted for the proposed park site 
identified on the attached site plan; 
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(2) That official application be made 
to the Permanent Committee on Geographical 
Names to change the name from Negro Point 
to "Seaview Point." 

, 
Paul Calda, P. Eng. 
City Manager 

Prepared by: M. P. Woods /,~·~'L'Y/ 
A.W. Churchill~¾ 
R.B. Grant ~ 

Approved by: 

P.S. Subsequent to the writing of this report, a list of 
suggested names for the proposed park was received 
from Radio 96 CHNS in response to their "Name the 
Park" campaign (copy of listing attached). The only 
name of historical significance which is applicable 
to the proposed park site is the "Due d'Anville Park." 

Copy of selection from 102-4.06.512.4, City Manager's subject files, Recreation Parklands (Seaview Park), 1976-1981, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



NAUE OF PARK. 

Pe.1Li.1t!>ula. Pilll/1. 

Jot. eplt Howe Pa1tl1. 

Old S.to11e Q.UllNI.U Soo!LU PM/1. 
The. NaJtJWW6 Spo!LU PMk. 
Sul..li.va,1 Pa,'Lk. 

The. Sane,tua:ty 
Eclmw1d l,loJtlL<.,~ No1Ltlt-end Pa'Lk 
Joe. Hoit1l'. PaJth. 

Pllllk. Canada. 

Sul..li.va 11 'ii Pa..tk. 

Ke.M,i.ng.to 11 G:utde.11.ti 

Pllllk. Ac.a.cu.a. 
Thl'. M:ttvr.' ti Edge. 

Edmund l,loJtlL<.,ll Pa.11.k. 

Pa.11.k AnlLi.cvil.!e. 

A61Li.cv.i..Ue P/l/lh. 
A61Li.cv.i..Ue Pt. PaJth. 
Po.i.11.t AnlLi.cv.i..Ue Pllllk 
Vue. V' a11v.i..Ue. Pa..'lh. 
Sco.t..ill Pevtk / 
Lookou.t Pa..'Lk. 

Tlte. G11.e.e.n Meadow Pa11.k. 
Queen El..i.zabe,th Pa.1t.h 
The Legue. PletLHu:tnce 

The. Q.uec11 '6 G11.ace. 

M en,olLi.a.l Pcvil~ 

Plto11ei.ix. Pa,tk 

The A11clt0-'l.llgc. 

Cdy Squa..,~) Pa11.k 

Spi.l'.ia 

Sta116id'.d P<t-~h 

Pa.1tad.i~c.l'u i.nt Pci,li 

M. E. ,•.J. PM I: 

Buc/1.<u111a11 Pcit/, 

Su11~£vw.vt ra.,/, 
Wuluun 11,tc.( r..i.'t/! 

PH,1c~ c1..i it'..•) r.i •;h 
E,t11w1d .'.f,, ~ l () ra ~,.­
CuHVll(/ l',t~1: 

r,nl: S,1t1,I ~~ 

"NAIi[ T/1£ PARK" CA/.IPAIGN - C/IN$ RAVlV 

NAME ANV AVVRESS OR TCLEPHOIIE NO. 

Ma.JLtun ConJWd - 454-6838 

Mc.vuon CortJt.od " 
Vo11.0.tl1y SplLi.996 - St.a.1tle.y Place. 
Fll.e.d SplLi.ggti - 45S-8773 
i{/i.t,. 0. /.!Mon - 469-1842 

MMg Smult - 6416 Ro6ly11 Rd. 
Jamie Co:x. - S688 f!Ub!f Stli.e.e.t 

MM. A. PUll.ce.l.l - PolLt. Cove 
V. And.1Leit1ti - 4S5-1419 

/,Vt..~. W. EdwaJtru - 454-9284 
Ann HttU - 4S5-S183 

Ann HttU " 
MaJtg Srni...tlt - 6416 Rotilyn. Road 
M.i..ldll.c.d /.loo/te - 423-3246 
Bc.veltl.y G/tay - 2092 Clte..i.gh-ton. Stli.ee.t 
Maun.e. Gough 

" 
" 

J. Roge,11. S.todda..td 

MMglllle.t N.i.c.JwlM 

" 
" 
" 

422-2619 

419-2688 
Ga..i..l HttU - 826-2868 
KCLtl111.y11 M.i..lie..i.nu - 827-2263 

ti ,, 

" '' ,, ,, 
MJz.L G. Vlllld!f - 477-233-l 

Mllllgci1.e.t Smi..tlt - 6416 Rotilyn Road 
MMga 1.e,t Smi..tlt " 
Mcvig ,\J.i.clwl.a.~ 2 53 HeJz.Ji.i.119 Cove. Road 
Mll.6. Jo6eph Slteppcvi.d - 455-7391 
Myti,ui. 6.u.1td - 435-3003 

HcanolL Bttowne - 2175 Wi,1d.io1L St't.<'C.I 
Jea.11 Jacb,111 - 455-2622 
L.i.1'.lian P<'-tti.1-'M - • 429-9098 
M1t~ . Ctjll.i.l W,tl)lt - 469-6996 
M,t11J llupl:..i.11) - 453-,J896 

[t'Cc11 V,mir.e~ - 2159 H,avaJtd S.t-..~e.t 
Lva '!,,,,t - RR 2 Ta11gi.c.'t 

i1,1 'tt,lll <,~,dram - 3 792 Gu tti.11gc.11 S t't.~C.t 
Gt•1t,1f./ S,mt't',111 - 253 Hc.'Lll.i.ug Cove Rd. 

- 479-2H8 

... . -... 
•. 

• 

-

Copy of selection from 102-4.06.512.4, City Manager's subject files, Recreation Parklands (Seaview Park), 1976-1981, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



6 Z!5 500 

•· 

N•6,Z35,Z<4<4 00 
E 1,ZU,'10000 

II 

8 

-... . 
• • .I • ' ... 

,. 

- ,·/. , 
--~7-- -

/---- .· 
;- ·' /__./ 

,.1 

. / __ ,,, 

-

LjJ 

ri: .. . . 
o• . ~ 

u 
2 w .. 
0 2 
~ . ,. 

✓---~ y:-• 
--:"' -,-

,,/ 
/ 

Copy of selection from 102-4.06.512.4, City Manager's subject files, Recreation Parklands (Seaview Park), 1976-1981, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



Proposed Park - Negro Point - Supplementary Report 

A supplementary staff report dated January 10, 
1979, was submitted. 

MOVED by Alderman Sullivan, seconded by Alderman 
Clarke the Finance & Executive Committee recommend that the 
Park to be developed at the site be, and hereafter, is known 
as Seaview Memorial Park and further, the City make known to 
the Canada Permanent Committee on Geographical Names its wish 
that the Committee assent to the change of name "Negro Point" 
to be "Seaview Point". 

Motion passed. 

Proposed Park - Negro Point - Supplementary Report 

MOVED by Alderman Sullivan, seconded by Alderman 
Clarke that, as recommended by the Finance. and Executive 

7committee, the Park to be developed at the site be, and hereafter, 
is known as Seaview Memorial Park and further, the City make 
known to the Canada Permanent Committee on Geographical Names 
its wish and request that the Committee assent to the change of 
name "Negro Point." to be "Seaview Point". 

Motion passed. 
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